
PUBLIC NOTICE
CARROLL COUNTY DELEGATION 

PUBLIC HEARING
Carroll County Delegation will meet Friday, December 13, 
2019 at 9:00 a.m. at 95 Water Village Road, Carroll County 
Administration Building, 2nd Floor Meeting Room, Ossipee, 
New Hampshire. The purpose of the meeting is to conduct 
a public hearing on the Carroll County Commissioners' 
estimated 2020 revenues of $16,554,741 and the proposed 2020 
county expense budget, in summary:

General Government................................ $7,778,288
Public Safety and Corrections................. $5,785,865
County Farm..................................................$249,117
County Nursing Home .......................... $10,979,527
Human Services ........................................ $5,246,712
Cooperative Extension Services................. $283,016
Economic Development.............................. $353,000
Debt Service............................................... $2,012,860
Intergovernmental Transfers................... $1,253,394
Capital Outlay ............................................. $483,028
Capital Reserve Fund.................................. $150,000

The commissioners are requesting that a capital reserve fund 
be established in the amount of $150,000, as allowed by NH 
RSA 35:1, for the purpose of future repair or replacement of the 
County water system holding tank.
The Delegation will also consider any other business brought 
properly before the meeting. The Executive Committee 
will convene immediately following the regular meeting to 
consider any line-item transfer requests.
Public attendance and comment are encouraged.  Budget 
documents and information about weather-related 
cancellations or delays can be obtained by calling the Carroll 
County Business Office at (603)539-7751 or visiting the County 
website at www.carrollcountynh.net. In the event inclement 
weather forces the postponement of this hearing, it will be held 
on December 16, 2019 at the above-posted location and time.
Lino Avellani, Clerk
Carroll County Delegation


